LIBRARY BOARD MEETING MINUTES – September 21, 2015
Present:  Sharon Costello, Connie Kudlack, Scott Kunkler, Janet Acker, Deb Kropp, Mary Carney, Linda Styer, Dale Dorner     Director- Kim Graff

Excused:  Paul Kelly
Absent:   J.R. Delia, John Gordon
Sharon moved to approve August minutes. Connie seconded.  Minutes were approved.

Building Committee
Kim gave an update on the UHLS grant for the back stairs. UHLS has agreed to fund the project at 75%.
Eleven St. Rose students came in September and painted the garage. They also helped with the annual appeal as well. They wish to return again.

Fund raising Committee
The Board wishes to continue to increase the number of events held. 
The next event is the Greenery Sale on Dec. 1st. Connie needs a co-chair. Kim will contact Sue Shufelt for wreaths. The trees will be donated this year. 

The Paint and Sip deposit has been made to the artist by Kim. Greg Hostash will donate beer and wine will be used from the Lawn party. Snacks will be provided for the event on Oct. 17th @ 3p.

Goals for next year include:

Increase events held in garden behind library

Increase the number of friends of the library and increase volunteer participation at events

Development Committee 

Aiming to mail out appeal letter in the upcoming week. First class mailing is ready for signing and Board members are asked to write a personalized note. 
Treasurer's Report
Connie made a motion to accept financial report including the detail of the checks written for the month.  Dale seconded. Motion carried.

Finance Committee  

Sharon made an initial contact with CPA Kevin Grath for purpose of a financial review.
Director's Report
Our cleaning person has been diagnosed with an illness. We need to find a new person to replace her. Kim will be putting an ad out soon. The pay is $12.00 @ 2 hours/week.
Kim will look into a reptile program.

Kim asked if anyone is interested to plan or volunteer for an event for Halloween. Haunted Library? Parade?
Discussion and planning for the 2016 Budget needs to discussed and will be added to the October agenda.

Kim is now  qualified as a teen mental health responder.

Kim is working on a grant for a youth services grant or community event. She has begun discussion with John Rice and Paul Kelly for a possible music program.

Library circulation continues to increase.

Connie made a motion to accept the director's report.  Mary seconded.  Motion carried.
Kim and the Board discussed some modifications for our Library survey. We will look at using “Survey Monkey” on-line. The goal is to have the survey ready by Columbus Day.
Sharon made a motion to accept the draft survey as amended and to authorize Kim and Janet to make the necessary changes in keeping in the integrity of the survey. Dale seconded. Motion carried.
UHLS will do 2 adult focus groups of 12 each. Would like to do a kids focus group at a later time. 
Kim will contact Tim to find out protocol for forming focus groups.

Let Scott know if you are .interested in being on the Budget Committee 
Connie made a motion to adjourn.  Janet seconded.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:03 pm.
October's Board Meeting will be October 19st at 7pm.
